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OWA ELECTRIc LIGHT AND POWER COMPANY 
General Qffice

LEE LIU 
SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT - ENGINEERING

CEDAR RAPIDS. IOWA 
December 28, 1978 

IE-78-1890

Mr. Harold Denton, Director 
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, D.C. 20555 

Dear Mr..Denton: 

Our analysis of the Duane Arnold Energy Center fire 
barrier penetrations indicates that the comparative differences 
between our penetrations and our architect engineer (AE) test pene
trations will not allow a sufficiently accurate evaluation based 
upon the AE test data. Most of the materials used in the DAEC 
penetration designs are common to those of rated penetration de
signs, however, the combinations of thicknesses of materials is
somewhat different.  

Therefore, Iowa Electric Light and Power Company will 
provide test data to demonstrate the adequacy of DAEC barrier 
penetrations. A testing program has been initiated to assess 
the fire ratings of our penetration designs. We anticipate sub
mitting our fire test procedure to your office on an informative 
basis by March 31, 1979 and a final test report by December 31, 
1979.  

Yours truly, 

Lee Liu 
Senior Vice President - Engineering
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